
St. PETER’S CATHOLIC PARISH OF PAMBULA 

We sincerely acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of this land, the Yuin people. 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time—8 July, 2018 
 

   Parish Priest: Fr. Paletasala (Pale) Leota 
   Parish Secretary: Hon. Mrs Sandra Bray/ Elizabeth Ziino 
   Office Hours: Wednesday to Friday 9:30am— 1:30pm 
   Office Address:      79 Main Street, Merimbula, NSW 2548 (P.O. Box 249) 
   Phone:  (02) 64951180  Fax: 64952550 
   Email:         pambula@cg.org.au  Website: www.cg.org.au/pambula  

Our Lady Star of the Sea  - Eden 

St. Joseph’s  - Merimbula 
St. Peter’s  - Pambula 
St. Joseph’s  - Wyndham 
 

BAPTISMS:  Welcoming Mass 4th Sat/Sunday of the month prior 
to Baptism during Masses on 1st Sat/ Sunday of the month.   
 (Ring Office first for all Baptism Preparation enquiries) 
 

Adoration: Fir st Fr iday 8:30am Merimbula; Fir st Saturday 4pm   

     Eden; First Wednesday 4pm Pambula. 
 

St. Peter’s Parish, Pambula Mission Statement. 
Our mission as the Christian Community of St. Peter’s Parish, enlightened and  
inspired by the Holy Spirit, is to be salt and light through the loving way of our words, 
actions and respect for the dignity of all so that others may experience the love of 
Christ. 

Parish News & Events 
1. The Wednesday Social Group meets every Wednesday from  1-3pm in the  
       Parish Centre Merimbula.  New Members are MOST welcome. 
2. Mothers Prayer Group each Monday at 9:30am at Pambula (except school  
 holidays) All welcome. 
3. Parish Pastoral Council—Contact Bernadette Wood on 64961360. Please feel   
4. free to call with any concerns you see in our Parish or any inspired ideas you feel we should 

move forward on. 
5. Vinnies Conference Merimbula is an active group that offers a “hand up” to those in need.  We 

warmly welcome new members.  Please call Christine Mabbott on 0416130572 for further 
information. 

6. Would you like a time and space to paint, draw or colour? If so you are welcome to join a new 
group each Monday in the Parish Centre 9:30am—11:30am..  Contact Helen Ffrench on 
0400304044 

7. CLAIM THE DATE: 2018 Pilgrimage at Eden on Saturday August 11th, at 11am.  
Please see below for more details. 

8. YOUTH MEETING: An invitation is extended to any young member of our parish or 

any parent  who would like to be part of our YOUTH Program this year.  A meeting 
will be held on Friday at 5pm at Merimbula Parish Center on July 27th, 2018.  Please do 

come and be part of our journey. 

MASS TIMES 
 

Saturday Vigil  5pm  Eden 
Sunday  8am  Pambula 
  10am  Merimbula 
  12pm  Wyndham (4th Sunday) 
 

Tuesday  4:30pm  Merimbula (no Mass) 

Wednesday 9:30am  Pambula  (Liturgy of H.C)) 
Thursday  9:30am  Eden            (no Mas) 
Friday  9:30am  Merimbula 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturday       9:30am — 10am               Merimbula 
Saturday                   4:30pm — 4:50pm  Eden 
Sunday             7:30am — 7:50am  Pambula 

Please switch off all mobile phones or put to silence mode whilst in  

     Church 
 

Readers are asked to read from the LECTIONARY  and NOT   
     from the bulletin at Mass please. 

Thanks for your generosity.  First Collection $ 652.00         

Second Collection: Envelopes $ 926.00  Loose $398.50 

PLANNED GIVING PROGRAMME.  Thank you to all  
contributors for your continued support of our parish through the 
planned giving program.  Envelopes for the next financial year are 
available in the foyer. 
If you would like to join the program please fill in the green form in 
the foyer and give to Fr. Pale.    Much appreciated. 
 

OBSERVANCE OF SILENCE IN CHURCH 
It is imperative that we respectfully observe silence in Church especially before 
Mass. People would like to pray in preparation for Mass and it is a MUST that 
we should all respect that too. Devotions and prayers are greatly appreciated 
and you are encouraged to continue doing that before Mass. However, you are 
asked to do your devotions 30 minutes before Mass time so that we have a 10 
minute of silence before Mass in preparation at any place and day. 
 

CATHOLIC FAITH 
Do you want to know more? An invitation to non-baptised people or Christians 
of another faith, who are interested in learning about our Catholic faith, come 
along to the Presbytery at 79 Main Street, Merimbula on Thursday July 19th, 
2018 at 7pm. and we can commence a journey to help you learn more. 

THANKSGIVING PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION 

Behold, O good and loving Jesus, I go down on my knees before 
you, and with all my soul I pray and beseech you to set deep in my 
heart a fervent spirit of faith, hope, and charity, true sorrow for my 
sins and a very firm purpose of amendment.  With deep affection of 
grief of soul I look upon your five wounds and think of them, seeing 
now before my eyes what David long ago foretold of you, O good 
Jesus, when he put these words upon your lips: “They have pierced 
my hands and feet; they have numbered all my bones.” 

Please remember in your prayers all our sick and infirm 
James Thomas, Fiona Mecca, Teresa Hamer,  Steven Partridge, Neville  
Spencer,  Betty Cochrane, Olive Cockroft, Frank Clancy, Beata Denkiewicz, 
Bill Alcock, Keiran Reynolds, Rian Reynolds, Lynn  Hegarty, Dawn Lucas,  
Paul Picker,  John Brannelly, Tony Alcock. 

We remember and to pray for our loved ones and all the faithful departed 
Bernard John Smith (Bernie),  Czes Denkiewiez, Ann Riches, Jenny 
Reynolds, Nola Kennedy, Jim Cleeson, Ramira Gomez, Italo Giuffre,  
Anna  Giuffre. 

May the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Amen 

Sisters of St. Joseph Mission Appeal 

Please continue to save used stamps for the Sisters.  Boxes are available 
in the foyer. 

Dear Parishioners, 
The time is near for our second St Mary MacKillop Pilgrimage on 11th 

August.  This event hosted by our Parish last year was such a  
success and this was due to the tremendous support of all of you.  
We are again calling on the Parish to be wonderful hosts for our 
Pilgrims.  The plan is to hold the event along the same lines as last 
year, i.e. a Pilgrims walk, Mass and Lunch together. We are calling 
upon your generosity of helping with lunch by bringing salads and 
some cakes/slices. This was such a hit with our visitors last year 
and has the effect of a homely welcoming experience for them. 
If you have any suggestions or input please feel welcome to  
contact any of the organising committee of Michael Shepherd,  
Sue Heffernan, Fr Pale, Howard Hill, John Liston, Anne Mad-
dock, Srs Benedetta & Brigid or Bernadette Wood. Thank you for 
your continuing support - together we can achieve great things. 
God Bless 

Catholic Leaders Formation Symposium  17th August at St Christopher’s Pastoral 
Centre 9am to 3.30pm.. Listening and Dialogue Session for the 2020 Plenary 
Council. An ideal formation for Catholic school leaders, RE teachers, youth  
ministry teachers, priests, youth and school chaplains.    

 
 

Commentator & 
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7/7 Michael G 
Eileen C 

Mike S /
Roni 

Bern/Sue  Marg & Cato 

14/7 Mike S                 
Eileen McRae 

Roni/ 
Mick W    

Vic & Maree  Lyn Robert 

Pambula      

8/7 Chris Adams Diana H Gwenda/Amanda Pat/Maureen  

15/7 Amanda Chris G. Chris A & Toos Marg Liston  

Merimbula      

8/7 Lyn Helen F Isabel, Alice, 
Amanda 

Picker Family  

15/7 Alice Marian Anne, Isabel &           
Ursula 

N/A  

      

 The PRIEST is the only Minister of the Eucharist. Lay people who assist with the distribution of 
holy communion are therefore always called MINISTERS OF COMMUNION (never Eucharist 
Ministers). 

 Priests and deacons are ‘Ordinary’ ministers of holy communion. Lay ministers who assist with 
communion are therefore called ‘Extra-ordinary’. 

 The Church evangelises and is herself evangelised through the beauty of the liturgy, which is 
both a celebration of the task of evangelisation and the source of her renewed self-giving. 

  

Kairos Outside for Women (KOW) 
Kairos, it is an interdenominational Christian ministry reaching out to individuals 
who are in prison, their families, and those who work with them.  KOW is for 
women with loved ones who are or have been in jail. The KOW Journey begins 
with a weekend where the Guest women are presented with a series of talks. The 
subjects of these talks are interwoven with amazing personal testimonies which 
impact in a unforgettable way. 

VINNIES APPEAL!! 'Give People in need Another choice This Winter! When you 
can't afford to pay your rent, do you risk falling deeper in debt, or do you face 
sleeping on the street? When you can't afford to pay your energy bill, do you and 
your family decide to freeze in a cold home or go hungry?' Please support the 
Vinnies Winter Appeal on Sunday 29 July.  


